Tenant Scrutiny Meeting
Monday 9th September 2024, 10:30am at Springwell Gardens Community Centre

Attendees 
David Ramsden, Barry Dealey, Mary Jacques, Ann Hitchens, Winnie Billups, Julie Sharp, Sam Sharp, Keith Stringer, Wendy Birch, Phil Hayes, Rebecca Morrison, James Smith, Dean Borrill, Andy Lumb, Laura Swift, Rob Gooding, Stuart Wilks, Claire Huxtable, Jean Hart. 

	1
	Welcome, introductions and apologies

David welcomed everyone to the meeting, introductions were made. There were no declarations of interest. 

An hybrid approach is being trialled at this meeting. 

Panel members should complete a declaration of interest form for this investigation. 

	

	2
	Minutes and actions from last meeting

The minutes were read through. 

Ann reported an issue with receiving letter correspondence with Rotherham Council. A letter was received for an appointment, but the appointment date had passed by the time the letter had arrived. The panel feel the tenant’s preferred method of communication should be used by the Council. 

	

	3
	Tenancy Health Checks

Information has been received from Decorum Housing. 

The frequency of visits were every 3-5 years, however that has changed to every 5 years. They have the same number of homes as Rotherham Council. Tenants are given 2 weeks or longer notice of the visit and are notified by the tenants preferred method of contact and followed up with a letter. The letter includes a pre-visit form for the tenant to complete, which is collected during the visit. The form includes who lives in the property including pets, any support the occupants need and emergency contact information. 
Officers use a Red, Amber, Green rating.

Recommendations 
A phone call reminder will be added to the recommendations. ‘2 weeks’ notice’ for the visit will be removed from the recommendation.

When Mary had her tenancy health check there were other officers nearby if the officer had needed help/assistance or had felt unsafe. 

We might not be able to influence the IT systems. Instead of warning codes could it be labelled as ‘disability’ on the system instead. 

The suggestion on Advocacy services will be changed to a recommendation. 

The panel went through the recommendations and put them in order of what the panel feels is the most important. 

Recommendation A – Name
Recommendation B – Officer training and consistency 
Recommendation C – Advocacy services 
Recommendation D – Communications
Recommendation E – Notice of visit
Recommendation F – Letter
Recommendation G – Personal information requested
Recommendation H – frequency of visits
Recommendation I – The questions asked

Suggestion 1 – performance monitoring
Suggestion 2 – IT records
Suggestion 3 – Officer safety
Suggestion 4 – 3+ storey accommodation
Suggestion 5 – Analysis of outcomes

A comment will be made in the report that it was difficult to prioritise the recommendations. 

	

	4
	Lettable Standards public version and update on progress with other actions

Dean shared the tenant friendly lettable standards with the panel. These have been approved and will be sent to the digital team for design. It will be available both online and printed.

A customer satisfaction survey will be implemented for letting. The Tenant Welcome pack is being reviewed. 

Dean said there is the potential to look at an easy read version of the lettable standards alongside the customer friendly version. 

The allocation policy is under review. 

Planned works will be part of the welcome pack. A review is taking place of the termination policy which will include the termination letters. 

The panel thanked Dean for the quality of the action plan. 

Ann queried whether recent void properties could be looked at to see if there have been any improvements since when properties were viewed during the investigation. Dean said this would be possible. 

Dean will be invited back to the panel in February / March 2025. If Dean can attend sooner, he will contact Rebecca. 

	

	5
	Damp and Mould

There were gaps in what is required by the Housing Ombudsman and what Rotherham Council had in place. The Council now has a Damp, Mould and Condensation policy and there is a 0-tolerance approach. 
In the 2023 calendar year 2,115 damp and mould requests were received. In January – July 2024 2,260 have been received. 

Andy said he would like better triaging and getting cleaners out quicker, and how this could be done.

How information is spread could be considered as well as how to better reach and educate tenants and make tenants feel less embarrassed about reporting damp and mould in their homes.

Wendy added information is not shared to the Talking Newspaper by Rotherham Council. Basic remedies for instances where the tenant could take care of it themselves could be shared to prevent cases getting more severe. 

Andy will be invited to the next meeting and the panel will start the new topic. 

	




	6
	Planning for the next meeting

Rebecca will put together some questions for Andy for the next meeting, if panel members have any questions please email them to Laura.

Feedback on new tenancy support will be received. James will confirm availability with Carol. 

The final report will be completed. 

	




James

	7
	Any Other business

Phil will speak to Mary, Julie and Sam to discuss the first hybrid meeting. 

Sheffield have asked if we could share the benchmarking data we have collected, with them. The panel is happy to do that.

If you have any travel expenses for todays meeting please see Laura. 

	

Laura

	
	Next meeting date

The next meeting will be on Monday 14th October 2024, 10:30am at Springwell Gardens Community Centre. 

	





